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April 2019 
 

Dear Parent/Carer 
 

Thank you for all your support over this term.  Our partnership with you is vital in ensuring that we work 
effectively to give your children the best opportunities possible.  Please do read the newsletter to see all 
the amazing things that our students have been doing this term.  I want to take this opportunity to wish you 
a happy and restful Easter and also to tell you about a key change we are introducing at the end of the day.  
 

In order to increase the safety of our students as they leave school we need to reduce the risks created by 
cars leaving the school carpark at the same time as the students.  We are working with the students to 
ensure that they are more road aware and that they use the roads safely.  We also are aware that the 
residents of Kingsway North have to experience the daily build-up of cars on their road.  I am working with 
Blaby District Council to find solutions to improving traffic circulation at the beginning and end of the day.  
 

Therefore, from 29th April we are going to trial the following: 
 

 Cars will not be allowed to come in to the car park or leave it between 2.45 and 3.15 
 Cars will not be able to use the space between the school gates and the road as a turning circle 

 

We would also ask that: 
 

 Those parents that give your son/daughter a lift to and from school in future pick up/drop your 
son/daughter on Avon or Evelyn Road rather than coming down onto Kingsway North 

 

For many of you this will be no change as your son or daughter walks or cycles to school.    
 

For those of you who do drop your son/daughter I want to thank you in anticipation of your support - as I 
am sure you would agree it is vital that we can ensure the safety of all Winstanley students and that are 
neighbours are happy.  
 

Yours faithfully 

 
 
Mr D Bennett 
Head of School - The Winstanley School 
 


